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Ref. No. FFWPUI 2010-23 
To  : Regional President of South America, National Leader, Board of FFWPU Brazil, 

National Messiahs and Leaders in Brazil 

From  : FFWPU International Headquarters 

Date  : Cheon-gi 1.4.23 by the Heavenly Calendar (June 5, 2010) 

Re.    : Dismissal of the members of FFWPU Board in Brazil 

 

May God and True Parents’ blessings and love be with all regions, mission nations and 

providential organizations. 

The current board members of FFWPU Brazil have refused to follow the guidelines of the 

World Mission Headquarters (FFWPU International Office), which are based on True Parents’ 

words. They have ignored and gone against the vertical church tradition and organizational 

structure. 

Therefore, under the authority of the World Mission Headquarters, I am announcing the 

dismissal of the five board members, whose activities are creating division in the church in Brazil 

and cannot be tolerated. 

The names of the board members being dismissed are as follows: Maurício Raimundo 

Baldini, Waldir Cipriani, Richard Perea, John Morris, and Thomas Field. 

Their dismissal is effective as of June 4, 2010.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hyung Jin Moon 

International President 


